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TRAFFIC AUTHORITY MINUTES 
SEPTEMBER, 2019 

 
The Traffic Authority of the City of New Haven, duly warned, met in Chambers, One 
Union Avenue, New Haven, Connecticut on September 11th, 2019. 
 

PRESENT:  Commissioners: Evelise Ribeiro, President, Anthony Dawson, Kevin Diaz, 
Steven Garcia, Gregory Smith and Donald Walker;  
Doug Hausladen, Department of Transportation, Traffic and Parking. 
Otoniel Reyes, New Haven Police Department 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:06 PM, Commissioner Dawson presiding. 
 

The minutes of the July 9th, 2019 meeting were discussed, amended and approved.  
 
 

The following items were presented: 
 

Item 1. Request of Alder Steve Winter, Ward 21 and Alder Brian Wingate, Ward 
29 for establishing BIKE LANES in both directions on Sherman Parkway 
from Munson Street to West Hazel Street.  Approval recommended. 

 

Doug Hausladen presented the technical report. Commissioner Garcia moved to 
approve the item. Commissioner Dawson seconded the motion. The motion was 
voted on and approved by a unanimous vote. 

 

Item 2. Request of the Department of Transportation, Traffic and Parking, for 
establishing BIKE LANES in both directions on Norton Street from Derby 
Avenue to Whalley Avenue.  Approval recommended. 

 

Doug Hausladen presented the technical report. Commissioner Garcia moved to 
approve the item. Commissioner Dawson seconded the motion. Commissioner 
Ribiero recommended the Department notify the Alders affected by this change 
individually. The motion was voted on and approved by a unanimous vote. 

 

Item 3. Request of Alder Jill Marks, Ward 28 and Alder Brian Wingate, Ward 29 
for rescinding STOP CONTROL of Munson Street at Crescent Street and 
Winthrop Avenue at Crescent Street and for establishing YIELD 
CONTROL of Munson Street at Crescent Street, Crescent Street at 
Winthrop Avenue, Winthrop Avenue at Crescent Street and Crescent 
Street at Munson Street. Approval recommended. 

 

Doug Hausladen presented the technical report. Commissioner Garcia moved to 
approve the item. Commissioner Dawson seconded the motion. The motion was 
voted on and approved by a unanimous vote. 

 

Item 4. Request of Alder Steve Winter, Ward 21 for establishing RESIDENTIAL 
PARKING regulation on both sides of Munson Street from County Street 
to Sherman Parkway. Approval recommended. 

 

Doug Hausladen presented the technical report. Commissioner Garcia moved to 
approve the item. Commissioner Dawson seconded the motion. The motion was 
voted on and approved by a unanimous vote. 
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Item 5. Request of Alder Steve Winter, Ward 21 for establishing RESIDENTIAL 
PARKING regulation on the east side of Sherman Parkway from Henry 
Street to Munson Street.  Approval recommended. 

 

Doug Hausladen presented the technical report. Commissioner Garcia moved to 
approve the item. Commissioner Dawson seconded the motion. The motion was 
voted on and approved by a unanimous vote. 

 

Item 6. Request of the Department of Transportation, Traffic and Parking for 
parking controls less than one block in length as indicated.  

 

  1. In front of     33 Cave Street...……...............…………. 1 space 
  2. In front of     20 Cassius Street…….……..………….... 1 space 
  3. In front of   262 Davenport Avenue..……..………….... 1 space 
  4. In front of   383 Edgewood Avenue.……...………….... 1 space 
  5. In front of   709 Elm Street...……………....….............. 1 space 
  6. In front of   245 Ferry Street……..….......…................ 1 space 
  7. In front of   242 Hallock Street.…………..……………. 1 space 
  8. In front of   156 Grafton Street…...…………………... 1 space 
  9. In front of     72 Myron Street…...……………………... 1 space 
10. In front of     85 Read Street…………………………….1 space 
11. In front of   270 West Hazel Street… ………………….1 space 
12. In front of   275 West Park Avenue…………………... 1 space 

 
B. Rescind RESERVED FOR HANDICAPPED parking spaces. 

 
  1. In front of   109 Foster Street....…............……………. 1 space 
  2. In front of   311 Lombard Street…..………….……….. 1 space 

 
Approval of A. and B. is recommended. 
 

Doug Hausladen presented the technical report. Commissioner Garcia moved to 
approve the item. Commissioner Dawson seconded the motion. The motion was 
voted on and approved by a unanimous vote. 

 

There being no further business of the Traffic Authority, the meeting was 
adjourned at 6:14PM. 

 
      Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
      Doug Hausladen 

Traffic Engineer 
DH/bf 


